
PUBLIC  NOTICE 

THE IOWA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION will 
hold a Public Hearing to present the Environmental  

Assessment prepared for the proposed improvement of 
I-80/I-29 in Council Bluffs from Indian Creek to Madison 

Avenue and on I-29 from south of the U.S. 275/IA 92  
interchange north to and including the east I-80/I-29  

interchange (east system interchange) and to present 
an update on the progress of the project 

on 
March 31, 2011, 

between 5 and 7 p.m. 
(formal presentation at 6 p.m.) 

in 
Rooms K & L 

Mid-America Center 
One Arena Way 

Council Bluffs, IA 
 

This hearing will be conducted utilizing a combined 
open forum and formal format.  Personnel will be  

available anytime between 5 and 6 p.m. to informally 
discuss the proposed improvement.  A formal  

presentation will begin at 6 p.m.  There will be a  
three (3) minute limit per speaker during the formal 
question and answer session.  Persons wishing to 

make a formal presentation will need to so designate  
at the time of registration.   

 
All interested persons are invited to attend this hearing.  

The meeting room is accessible for persons with  
disabilities.  However, if you require special  

accommodations at the hearing, please notify  
John Carns, Council Bluffs Interstate System Project  

Coordinator, District 4 Office, Iowa Department of 
Transportation, 2210 E. Seventh Street,  

Atlantic, IA 50022, telephone 800-289-4368 or 712-243-
3355, by March 24, 2011, so arrangements can be made. 

 
To view information concerning this project please  

access either of the following websites:  
http://www.iowadot.gov/pim or  

http://www.iowadot.gov/cbinterstate  
 

Federal and state laws prohibit employment and/or public accommodation  
discrimination on the basis of age, color, creed, disability, gender identity,  

national origin, pregnancy, race, religion, sex, sexual orientation or veteran’s  
status.  If you believe you have been discriminated against, please contact the  

Iowa Civil Rights Commission at 800-457-4416 or Iowa Department of  
Transportation’s affirmative action officer.  If you need accommodations 

 because of a disability to access the Iowa Department of Transportation’s  
services, contact the agency’s affirmative action officer at 800-262-0003.  


